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Capital Financing 
 
The Council’s capital programme is 
funded by a number of sources 
including the application of capital 
receipts, capital grants, contributions 
from the revenue account and long 
term borrowing. A summary of 
significant transactions in capital 
funding in 2018/19 is provided below: 
 
Capital Receipts (Note 9) 
 
The Council received £2.359m of 
General Fund capital receipts in 
2018/19 which will be used to support 
delivery of the General Fund 
Investment Programme.   
 
The Council also received £2.072m of 
HRA receipts. These will be used to 
support the new build programme 
within the Housing Investment 
Programme and investment in the 
housing stock.  
 
Major Repairs Reserve (Note 9) 
 
The Council is required to maintain a 
Major Repairs Reserve, which controls 
an element of the capital resources 
limited to being used on capital 
expenditure on HRA assets or the 
financing of historical capital 
expenditure by the HRA. The balance 
shows the capital resources that have 
yet to be applied at the year-end. 
 

 

 
 
Long Term Borrowing (Note 18) 

  
The Council undertakes long term 
borrowing, for periods in excess of one 
year, in order to finance capital 
expenditure. An assessment of the use 
of borrowing to fund capital 
expenditure is made through the 
application of the CIPFA Prudential 
Code in the Council’s annual Treasury 
Management Strategy. This approach 
provides a framework for decision 
making highlighting the level of 
capital expenditure, the impact on 
borrowing and investment levels and 
the overall controls in place to ensure 
activity remains affordable, prudent 
and sustainable. 
 
The Council satisfies its long term 
borrowing requirement by securing 
external loans.    
 
Although the Council requires long 
term borrowing in order to finance 
capital expenditure, it can temporarily 
defer the need to borrow externally by 
using cash set aside for longer term 
purposes (in line with its Treasury 
Management Strategy); this practice 
means that there is no immediate link 
between the need to borrow to pay 
for capital spend and the level of 
external borrowing. The effect of using 
the cash set aside is to reduce the 
level of cash that the Council has 
available for investment.  
 
The Council’s level of total principal 
long term debt outstanding, 
(excluding loans of £0.030m which the 
Council holds for local charities and 
Bonds worth £0.003m), as at 31 March 
2019 was £95.354m.    

 
 
 
 
 
 


